
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO: Incentive-Based Compensation Arrangements 

(Release No. 34-77776; IA-4383; File No. S7-07-16) 
Proposal Files 
 

FROM: Emily Rowland 
Attorney-Adviser, Division of Investment Management 

 
RE: Meeting with Representatives of the Center on Executive Compensation, Charles 

Schwab, US Bank and American Express  
 
DATE: July 19, 2016 
 
 

On July 19, 2016, staff from the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency (OCC), the 
Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System (FRB), the Federal Deposit Insurance 
Corporation (FDIC), the Federal Housing Finance Agency (FHFA), the Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC), and the National Credit Union Administration (NCUA) met with 
representatives from the Center on Executive Compensation (CEC), Charles Schwab, US Bank 
and American Express.  The representatives shared a number of views on the proposed 
Incentive-Based Compensation Arrangements Rule. The representatives indicated that they 
would submit written comments outlining their concerns, which primarily focused on the scope 
of the rule, the recordkeeping provisions, the length and structure of deferral periods, the 
definitions of “incentive-based compensation,” “covered person,” and “significant risk-taker,” 
and the composition of deferred incentive-based compensation under the proposed rule. 
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